Download the original attachment
CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY LONG BEACH
UNIVERSITY RESOURCE COUNCIL
MEETING # 11
APRIL 6 2010
BROTMAN HALL 302: 1:00 P.M. 

The meeting was called to order with the following people present:  David Dowell, Douglas Harris, Marianne Hata, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, Teri Bostic, Henry Wu, Cara Richards, Paul Ratanasiripong, Jalal Torabzadeh, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, Anna Sandoval, Laura Henriques, Carol Perruso, and Mary Anwar. 

1. The agenda was approved.
 

2. Approval of minutes was postponed until the next meeting.
 

3. Announcements.    
a. Update on CSULB Foundation Board of Directors. The chair of the Academic Senate has indicated that the Foundation Board is appointed and it would be up to the President to make changes to the composition of the board. The Chair of the URC or designee along with former URC member Craig Fleming will be bringing up the issue again at the Academic Senate on April 15. 
b. April 20 meeting will be cancelled due to a lack of agenda items. The final meeting for the year will be on May 4. 
 

4. Presentation by Mary Stephens, Vice President Physical Planning & Facilities Management, on the campus seismic issues. She presented the campus 5-year plan for dealing with seismic issues related to renovation and new planning.  Currently, LA 2, 3, and 4 are the buildings with the biggest seismic issues. Replacing these buildings would be a large scale project unlikely to be funded by the State in the next 10 years. A smaller project to renovate the buildings to address seismic, climate, power, and ADA issues would cost $3-4 million, which might get funded. This plan is ranked #1 for a seismic project in our 5-year plan.
 

Long term options to replace LA 2, 3, and 4 include a new building on the location of the current buildings or a renovation of the Peterson Hall buildings.  

State funding for new buildings is also unlikely because enrollment has decreased. New buildings only get built when there is enrollment demand.  

5. Lottery discussion.  We reviewed the lottery allocation process. Mariana Hata presented the 2010-2011 lottery request process. The available funds are distributed across all 4 divisions. For Academic Affairs, the money is allocated to the colleges using a formula that includes FTES and FTEF with equipment intensive instruction receiving more weight. 
 

The council revisited the matter of what role the URC should play in the lottery process. Currently, the URC votes on the final lottery allocation. Proposals to change this were discussed and the council decided to return to the matter in the May 3 meeting.  

6. Meeting adjourned at 2:45
